
 
 

LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

April 4, 2022 
 
 
 
TOPIC: Approval to Purchase Mobile Devices from ECF Grant 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
the purchase of mobile devices from All Covered, Lyon Charter Township, Michigan in 
the amount of $3,192,000.00. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
This purchase is for student home use and is 100% funded through the Emergency 
Connectivity Fund (ECF) grant for remote learning. The ECF is a competitive grant and 
pricing comes from competitively bid E-Rate and Universal Services Administrative 
Company (USAC), which satisfies the Board’s bid requirement. 

  
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
Emergency Connectivity Fund (ECF) 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
Attachment 
 
PF/ko 


